
 
2nd April 2025 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
As you may already be aware, the junior school is getting ready to move into their new building and work on 
the demolition of the blue CLASP building will begin during the Easter break. This will bring some changes 
for accessing the infant school site starting from Tuesday 22nd April when the infant children return to 
school. The main gate on Burlington Road will be closed for the summer term. Please see below:  
 
Access for morning drop off and afternoon pick up: 
 

●​ Blagdon Road Gate  
●​ Bridge Centre Gate - this is the gate adjacent to the Bridge Centre (the old Children’s Centre 

building) and directly opposite the pelican crossing on Burlington Road  
●​ Park Gate - this is the entrance from Blagdon Park  

 
Access for Nursery pick up at 11.30am and Yellow/Purple Nursery drop off: 
 

●​ Bridge Centre Gate ONLY 
 
Access for Acorns drop off and pick up will have access via:  
 

●​ Bridge Centre Gate ONLY 
 
Access for visitors to the school outside of morning drop off and afternoon pick up times: 
 

●​ Bridge Centre Gate ONLY 
 
Please see the attached map which details the route from the above gates to the infant school. Blagdon 
Gate will operate as normal.  
 
We would also like to inform you that:   

●​ The access road to Park House and Blagdon Park will be closed between Friday 4th April and 
Saturday 12th April (inclusive). This is for prep, tarmac and lining works for the new junior school 
building  

●​ Between Monday 14th April and Thursday 17th April there will be no vehicular access via the access 
road to Park House and Blagdon Park.  

Thank you  
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Mrs S Yay-Walker 
Headteacher  

                



 

 
 
 
 

 


